COUNTY OF MILWAUKEE

INTER-OFFICE COMMUNICATION

DATE:

October 13, 2014
TO: 

Marina Dimitrijevic, Chair, County Board of Supervisors
FROM:
Brian Dranzik, Director, Department of Transportation 

SUBJECT:
Contract for Legal Services related to the Zoo Interchange Freeway Reconstruction Project between Milwaukee County and the law firm of von Briesen and Roper SC
It is requested the attached contract be referred to the Committee on Finance, Personnel, and Audit.  Pursuant to 59.52(31)(b)(1), Wisconsin Statutes, the County Executive has approved this contract amendment in the amount of $148,001 which increases the total contract value from $99,999 to $248,000.  The contract amendment will take effect unless the Committee takes action to reject or affirm the contract within 14 days.  The funding is available for this purpose within the Zoo Interchange capital improvement project (Project Number WO141 01 1) and therefore no fund transfer is needed.  
The interests of Milwaukee County in the Zoo Interchange Freeway Reconstruction Project (Zoo Interchange) have been represented by Attorney Alan Marcuvitz since February 2012 (File No. 12-186) through the law firm of Michael Best & Friedrich (Michael Best).  On August 25, 2014, Milwaukee County was notified Attorney Marcuvitz had changed employers from Michael Best to the law firm of von Briesen and Roper SC (von Briesen).  Due to the timing of the committee meetings of the Milwaukee County Board of Supervisors and the need to ensure continuity of and minimize any gap in Milwaukee County’s legal representation on the Zoo Interchange project, the Director of the Milwaukee County Department of Transportation entered into a professional services contract executed on October 6, 2014 in an amount not to exceed $99,999.  

This amendment to increase the contract by $148,001 from $99,999 to $248,000 is based upon discussions between Attorney Marcuvitz and the multiple County departments who have projects occurring as part of the Zoo Interchange.  The amendment to increase the contract takes into account the estimated work effort of the firm to occur between now and the conclusion of the multi-year Zoo Interchange project as well as legal work that may need to occur related to settlements and/or litigation to ensure the sums received by Milwaukee County from the State of Wisconsin during this project are not only maximized but represent fair compensation for its property interests and replacement values of facilities.  

Prepared by:  
James H. Martin, Director of Administration, MCDOT
Cc:
Raisa Koltun, Chief of Staff, County Executive’s Office

Kelly Bablitch, Chief of Staff, County Board of Supervisors

Greg High, Director of Architecture and Engineering, DAS - FM

Steve Cady, Research Director, Office of the Comptroller
Josh Fudge, Budget Director, DAS - PSB

Janelle Jensen, Chief Committee Clerk

